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Meeting Location Update

 

THE DECEMBER MEETING HAS BEEN
MOVED FOR THIS MONTH ONLY!

The December Monthly Event will held at the
Discovery Gateway Children’s Museum

at the Gateway Shopping Center
444 West 100 South, Salt Lake City

from 10:00 AM to 4:00PM

Train Day at the Discovery Gateway
Presented by the Northern Utah Division

The December meeting will be held at the Discovery Gateway in downtown Salt Lake City. This is an
opportunity to share our love of the hobby with the general public and introduce the hobby with a whole

new group of people.
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2021 Division Elections

The deadline for voting ends soon!  
  Midnight December 17, 2021

There are two ways to cast your ballot: Only one vote per NMRA# will count no matter which way you
use.

Voting On-line

Click on the link below and fill in the information on the survey.

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/TSR82BP

The survey will be open until Midnight December 17, 2021.

Voting at the Division Event

Voting can done at the 10:00 AM event on December 18th at the December meeting which will be held
at Train Day at the Discovery Gateway, 444 West 100 South in downtown Salt Lake City.

Votes will be tallied at the Division Event on the 18th.

You can vote at the meeting but the preferred way is on-line at the link above. Only one voting
per NMRA# will count no matter which way is used.

Assistant Superintendent:
(Please select one candidate - Listed in alphabetical order)

Blaine Holbrook:

I was treasurer for the Utah Juniors Racquetball league for 3 years.
I owned a business and was in charge of two business accounts as
required by law.
A trust account and a business operating account. I was a church financial
clerk for 10 years overseeing $2,000,000 per year. I handled both income
and expenses. I was then asked to oversee 8 units and about $11 Mil per
year.
I am a Church auditor and have been for over 30+ years.

As current treasurer I have executed the following responsibilities:

Filed the required 501C3 forms annually and kept required documentation.
Made sure the annual corporate license was paid.
Filed an annual Profit and Loss Statement with the Board of Directors
Keep records and track of the ROI on expenses.
I keep a running comparison of income and expenses between this year and last year.
I made the contract with the Redwood center for our current meeting place.
Keep all financial records including expenses and income. Expenses have documentation
including a request for disbursement, receipts, explanations, etc.
Warned the group of non-compliance issues. 

 ----------------------------------------------------------------

Daland Speirs

I have been heavily involved in model trains in the Northern Utah area since
early 2000. Like many people, I started small and have learned many skills and
made many friends through my involvement in the hobby.

Most of my interest is in prototype operations and participating in monthly
operating sessions on various  

privately owned layouts. This has allowed me to learn more about trains and the intricacies of how they
move from location to location. As I'm heavily in to operations, I'm a staunch proponent on education,
outreach and how learning how trains move can be lots of fun.

My other interest in the hobby is electronics and computer control. I have had a hand in working on a
number of layouts, diagnosing, repairing and improving control systems. I also enjoy building and
working on prototype wayside block signal systems. I believe that this aspect of the hobby is one of the
most neglected and I am happy to teach what I've learned to anyone interested.

I'm also anxious to promote outreach of the hobby such that anyone in the area can turn to the division
if they are in need of help or advice. The need of new members and retention of existing members is
important and I will work to ensure that is maintained as a high priority.

Treasurer:

Neil Mahoney

A native of Midway, Utah, Neil Mahoney spent several years in Atlanta before
returning to the Salt Lake City area, where he now lives with his wife, twin boys
and daughter. Neil’s personal interests include model railroading and ping
pong.

Neil is a CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™ licensee and the owner of ABW
Advisors, LLC. He also served as a financial advisor (2006 to 2012) and
Director of Business Administration for Cambridge Wealth Counsel, which

merged into Modera Wealth Management in 2017.

A graduate of Georgia State University, Neil received a Master of Business Administration degree with
a major in personal financial planning in 2003. He also received a Bachelor of Arts in Russian from
Brigham Young University in 1996. Neil is a member of the Financial Planning Association, XY Planning
Network and Utah Financial Advisor Network.

Board of Directors - Two Positions Open
(Please select two candidates - Listed in alphabetical order)

Mike Dean:

I am excited to have the opportunity to be nominated to serve on the Board for
the Northern Utah Division, NMRA. I have been a member since the end of
2012, which is when I first entered the hobby. No Lionel or American Flyer
around the tree in the 1950s, but a grandson playing with wooden trains in
2012! I am also a member of the Wasatch N Scale club, so obviously I model in
N scale. I have interests in computer and micro-controller applications in model
railroading. After seven years of receiving all the benefits of the Northern Utah
Division, I would be pleased to serve on the Board and begin to contribute

 ----------------------------------------------------------------

Michael Harris:

I'm 48 years old, married for over 20 years, and have 3 children aged 19, 17,
and 10. I'm a principal engineer in an operations team in an IT company that
performs on-line backups for customers of all sizes. As a child, I enjoyed a
simple HO-scale train set, but that had to take a back seat to my studies and
work as I got older. Now that I have kids of my own who seem to be interested
in the hobby, I have decided to make an effort to assist as much as I can to
encourage their interest. My youngest son is Autistic and this hobby has
captured him in a way that no others have, so I want him to have as enjoyable

experience with this as possible. If I can help other young people get interested and keep the hobby
advancing, then that would make my contribution that much more fulfilling.
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Learn Something New

You can always find links to our previous recorded live video clinics on our website.
Click the link below to go directly to the website.

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/

SPECIAL MEETING!

Train Day at the Discovery Gateway
Presented by the Northern Utah Division

The December meeting will be held at the Discovery Gateway in downtown Salt
Lake City. This is an opportunity to share our love of the hobby with the general

public and introduce the hobby with a whole new group of people.

PLEASE NOTE! THE MEETING DATE HAS MOVED!
New Year Celebration and Presentation

How to Build a DC/DCC Test Track
By Geoff Carter

In the spirit of the season, we would like everyone to bring a treat to share (dessert or meal-type food)
and a wrapped gift for the Gift Exchange. It can be something funny or even practical that you no longer
have need of. The gift should preferably be train-related but it doesn’t need to be. Let's have some fun!

Presentation / Hands On

Working with Arduinos
Presented by Mike Dean

We will be doing an Arduino clinic in February, and would like members to think
ahead for clinic. Mike Dean will be presenting, but this clinic will require a fair amount of computer
preparation. NOTE: If you do not have a computer, this is not a problem - we will bring some
computers. But IF you have a laptop that you can bring to the clinic, it will help everyone. We will send
details in subsequent newsletters about what how YOU can help by bringing a laptop.

The goal of this clinic will be to help members see how very tiny microcontroller chips can do REAL
things. You will be provided with a tiny chip, breadboard, and some LEDS, as well as a programming
cable, in return for which we need your energy, and IF you want to keep the equipment, a mere $10 for
about $25 worth of hardware! It’s a no-brainer.

We will have about five laptops, and will bring Arduino chips, boards, LEDs, breadboards, wires, and
everything you need to see how you can do some interesting things, with little difficulty.

Presentation

TBA
Presented by ?

Presentation

Weathering
Presented by Dave Sealy

Learn the ins and outs about weathering techniques for your layout.

As the Clinic Coordinator I look at what this requires and realize we all can
contribute to our clinics. I started with a sheet of plywood with my father back
when I was a child and since then have done so much, especially in the last
few years. We all have skills and experiences that we can share. Being retired
from the Education profession also has shown me that what I have done in the
past can help someone else looking for an answer. I will call upon all of you to
share what you have learned, because we all have a love of trains.

Charlie Treft
cptreft@yahoo.com
801-543-0186
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

There’s so much more to this hobby than just
“building trains in your basement!” It was fun to run a
Santa train to the North Pole this year at Shay Park!
The kids (little and big) not only got to ride a train but
also see and take pictures with Santa. However you
enjoy trains (and model railroading) I encourage you
to share with those around you.

This weekend is a chance for you to help kids enjoy
trains. Instead of our normal meeting at the
Redwood Center, Friday and Saturday from 10am-
4pm we are helping at Train Day at Discovery
Gateway. As of this moment only one spot is not
filled on the volunteer list but we will always use
more help if you just want to show up and pitch in.

In January our meeting at the Redwood Center will be pushed back a week so that we can help support
the OT&W show at Thanksgiving Point. Another opportunity to help spread the love of trains!

Keep up the great work! I appreciate all that everyone does in our Division. It is YOUR Division and
without the help of so many we wouldn’t have such a great time together. Let me know how I can help
you so we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

Modeling Modern Passenger Service
Presented by Kevin Anderson

Last month's presentation was a chance for us to learn everything from the history, to current and past
paint schemes and equipment used around the system by Amtrak. Kevin works for Amtrak and has first
hand knowledge of all things Amtrak. Modeling a modern passenger train can range from the early days
of Amtrak with equipment that used paint schemes from all the different railroads to the most current
scheme. Kevin's presentation covered everything Amtrak from paint schemes, engines, passenger
cars, freight cars, maintenance of way cars and stations. It was a very thorough and informational
presentation. Thanks Kevin! You can download a PDF of the presentation and other clinics from the
link below.

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/
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NUD Train Day

The 2021 Intermountain Train Expo was a great success. Thanks to all those who volunteered
their time and energy to help make it happen.

We now have another opportunity to bring our beloved hobby to the attention of the public by
participating in the Discovery Gateway Children's Museum Train Day celebration. You can sign-up to

help present our displays by going to SignUp Genius at

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0444a9a823a4f85-discovery
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Achievement Program

Typically the winter months are known as modeling time because the
weather isn’t as nice outdoors so working inside is a great option.
Whatever you are working on it is very possible that it could be counted
toward your AP. The easiest option is to have it count toward your
Golden Spike Certificate. The picture below shows part of my Golden
Spike qualifications. It looks like a larger scene but it’s only an 18” x 36”
diorama.

 

Keep records of what you do. For the Golden Spike I accept pictures of past work. For other AP
requirements we need to see them in person. There are some cases where we can Zoom or video chat.
I have one home I’m planning on going to in January so if you get some work done over the holidays
that you want me to come look at I can get you on my schedule.

Above is another self contained micro layout I did while having limited space. It was fun to work on
some new skills while having an “operating layout” even if it is tiny. Even though it is only 1.5 sq ft it still
counts towards the total needed for Golden Spike.

Even if you are not working toward your MMR you can still get the Golden Spike Award. I encourage
you to see what it takes.

https://www.nmra.org/sites/default/files/education/achievement/pdf/2019-apr-soq-gsa.pdf

Whatever you do over the holidays, bring something to show and tell at the January meeting. We all
enjoy seeing each other's work and that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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Division News Items

Rocky Mountain Train Show
November 27th - 28th, 2021
Sat 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM
Sun 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM
The Ranch Events Complex
5280 Arena Circle
Loveland, CO 80538
https://rockymountaintrainshow.com/Default.aspx

Hostlers Newgate Mall Show
November 26th - December 26th, 2021
New Gate Mall
3651 Wall Ave
Ogden, Utah

OTW Model Annual 2022 Model Railroad Show
January 14th and 15th, 2022
Friday 3:00 PM – 9:00 PM
Saturday 10:00 AM – 6:00 PM
In the 'SHOW BARN' at THANKSGIVING POINT
Dave Turner 801-560-3376
Larry Carter 801-971-3179

Kanab Train Show
February 11-12, 2022
Kanab Center Ballroom
20 E 100 N
Kanab, Utah

Hostlers Model Railroad 2022 Festival
March 4, 5 & 6, 2022
Ogden Union Station
25th Street and Wall Avenue
Friday 3pm - 8pm
Saturday 9am - 6pm
Sunday 9:30am - 3pm

The Bristlecone Bricks and Train Show
Nevada Northern Railway Museum - Freight Barn
1100 Ave A, Ely, Nevada
June 10, 4:00pm - 8:00pm
June 11, 10:00am - 7:00pm
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Notes from Golden Spike Train Club

 
Due to the March 18, 2020 magnitude 5.7 earthquake near SLC, the Golden
Spike Train Club of 35 members was forced by SLC Corp to evacuate their 33-
year location at the Warm Springs Plunge (or old 1985 Children's Museum)
building at 840 N 300 West. They had built Utah’s largest static club-owned
H.O. DCC layout, but they basically had to abandon it with very little hope of
running it again for many years. The club went on a 8-month search for a new
place they could afford.

In January 2021 the 501(c)3 Golden Spike Train Club began leasing an 800-
square-foot upstairs "storage" room from the Sugar Space Arts Warehouse at

132 South 800 West, Salt Lake City. But this is only temporary while they begin building a new H.O.
FIXED-MODULAR model railroad layout. This room can't accommodate community open houses which
they were doing monthly. But by end of 2022 they plan to move next door to a ground-floor 2,000
square foot climate-controlled room which can accommodate open houses and even some special-
event train shows at the same Sugar Space Arts Warehouse. They then could welcome local NMRA
events with other clubs and vendors on special weekends. But the rent on this new room will be about 4
times the current lease-agreement rent. So they are looking for new members (dues are $20/month).

Message them at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/

Please help out this 53-year-old club to build up savings for their upcoming larger rental space: When
purchasing items from Amazon, please use the link “smile.amazon.com” instead of just “amazon.com”,
and when picking your charity search for "Golden Spike Train Club of Utah" in the “Arts & Culture”
category (or use the link below). Amazon will send GSTC 0.5% of each of your purchases, without
increasing the cost of your purchase at all.

THANK YOU!

smile.amazon.com/ch/46-5225285
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NMRA National Convention News

SAVE THE DATE!

2022 NMRA National Convention and National Train Show
WHEN: Sunday, August 7, 2022 thru Monday, August 15, 2022

WHERE: St. Louis, MO

The 2022 Convention Committee from host Gateway Division NMRA is hard at work planning a great
experience for everyone! Check out their website for more details!

https://www.eventsquid.com/event.cfm?preview&event_id=13724
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NMRAx Virtual Convention

All events are broadcasted through the NMRA Facebook page and group, and the NMRA YouTube
channel. (Past events can be found on the YouTube channel.)

Links:

NMRA Facebook page

NMRA Facebook group

NMRA YouTube Channel
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours, conventions,
train shows, links to interesting information and the chance to get to
know our fellow members. Just click the button below and learn more!
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form in
the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program. You
can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan Scale
Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts could add
up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them
that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your
information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact
the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter
contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website
at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s
Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone at
(801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org 

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367. 

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,
Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larry_carter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit
their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden
Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the midst of the
restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,
two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Free-moN – We subscribe to the N scale Free Mo standards. You can find us on Facebook at Utah Free-moN. 

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS
mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS
mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature
is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale locomotive to
pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are 1st and 3rd Saturday of the Summer months. Contact Mike at utahlivesteamers@gmail.com or watch
Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.
Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:    Daland Speirs
Treasurer: Blaine Holbrook
Board of Director: Kevin Anderson
Board of Director: Rex Bailey
Board of Director: Mike Dean
Board of Director: Michael Harris
   

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore
Show Chairman: Geoff Carter
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Clinic Coordinator: Charlie Treft
Layout Tours: Bob Gerald
Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen
Secretary: Carolyn Chase
Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther
Membership Chair Person: Cindy Lund
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the

Redwood Recreation Center
3060 Lester Street

West Valley City, UT 84119
from 10:00 AM to Noon
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Northern Utah Division of NMRA
| Redwood Recreation Center 3060 Lester Street |
West Valley
City, UT 84119
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